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GOVERNMENT RESPONSE

[bookmark: _GoBack]CALL FOR INPUTS:  HUMAN RIGHTS COUNCIL RESOLUTION 51/35 – TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE AND CAPACILITY BUILDING TO ADDRESS THE HUMAN RIGHTS IMPLICATIONS OF THE NUCLEAR ENERGY IN THE MARSHALL ISLANDS


Mechanisms and tools in place 

The act of administering radioactivity to patients are solely for therapeutic or diagnostic aims or both. The practices/processes are monitored by the Ministry of Health and Wellness as well as regulated by the national regulatory Authority – the Radiation Safety and Nuclear Security Agency (RSNSA). 

The Nuclear Medicine Department is governed by standards put forth by the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA) which serves as the world's foremost intergovernmental forum for scientific and technical cooperation in the peaceful use of nuclear energy.

A special licence is required to import any equipment using radiation.  Another licence is required for the operation of these equipment following the compilation and submission to the RSNSA of a Safety Assessment Report (SAR). The SAR guarantees that adequate infrastructural and operational structure requirements are met with the aim to ensure the safety of patients as well as of personnel. 

The amount of radioactivity used for Nuclear Medicine investigations is very small as per the ALARP and does not threaten human rights in any aspects.  "ALARP" stands for "as low as reasonably practicable," where the term "reasonably practicable" entails evaluating a risk in relation to the effort, time, and financial resources required to manage it. Therefore, ALARP signifies the anticipated extent to which workplace risks should be mitigated. 

All requests for imaging and therapy are vetted by the Nuclear Medicine Physicians and only those which are justified and have a positive benefit v/s risk ratio are entertained. A Standard Operating Procedure (SOP) is implemented to ensure that the radiation level has reached the natural background radiation level before discarding radioactive wastes. 

A good practice is having qualified and competent personnel to work at the Nuclear Medicine Department to ensure that the radioactive sources as well as the equipment are properly handled and that nuclear medicine studies are carried out in the safest and most efficient way possible. The Nuclear Medicine practices are based on the 3 principles of Radiation Protection namely Justification, Optimisation and Limitation of doses. 

The import, transport, use and disposal of any radioactive source are also subject to national and international regulations. The RSNSA is furthermore duty bound to carry out inspections to ensure that international guidelines are being respected. 



The Ministry of Health and Wellness collaborates closely with the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA).  As a member state, Mauritius stands guided by the norms established by the Agency for the safe use and disposal of radioactive materials. 

Capacity building on adverse impacts of the use and disposal and/or storage of nuclear materials would be beneficial.
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